# NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2017

**ATTENDANCE:** Council members present –Vice-President Jane Gore, Councilmember Arthur Omberg and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council members not present – President Charles B. King and Councilmember Alisha Jacoba. Also in attendance – Town Manager Scott Rudd, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Police Chief Ben Seastrom and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

## **COUNCIL BUSINESS – 6:30pm**

- 1) CALL TO ORDER by Vice-President Gore at 6:30pm.
- 2) ROLL CALL by Clerk-Treasurer Young

## 3) 2018 BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING

Vice-President Gore opened the public hearing for the 2018 budget. Clerk-Treasurer Young announced the public hearing notice was published in the newspaper and the Gateway website has the Nashville Civil Budget for 2018. They advertised the budget at the same tax levy as they are currently at in 2017. They are estimated by the State to be about \$51 under the maximum levy.

Vice-President Gore opened up the hearing for any questions from the audience. There were no questions from the audience. Vice-President Gore closed the public hearing.

Clerk-Treasurer Young advised the budget is up for adoption and this will be addressed at the October 19, 2017 Town Council meeting.

#### 4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Vice-President Gore presented Ordinance 2017-10 concerning the adoption of a supplement to the Code of Ordinances. Councilmember Omberg made a motion to have the first reading of Ordinance 2017-10 by title only. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Councilmember Omberg read aloud Ordinance 2017-10 by title only.

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to suspend the rules and have a second reading of Ordinance 2017-10 by title only. Councilmember Omberg seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Councilmember Omberg read aloud Ordinance 2017-10 by title only.

Councilmember Omberg made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2017-10 by title only. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Town Manager Rudd announced at the Board of Zoning and Appeals hearing last night they voted in favor for a special exception to have a Town Park in a residential area. He noted the Town's Intern Zac Huneck prepared a lot of research and a presentation for the hearing and did a very good job. Town Manager Rudd advised they received an improvement location permit today from Planning and Zoning and they have a year to do some work on the site based on their exception. Councilmember Omberg suggested Town Manager Rudd get with the Master Gardeners as he is sure they would love that as a project.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Councilmember Rudd moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Omberg seconded the motion. Vice-President Gore adjourned the meeting at 6:35pm.

# TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 28, 2017

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 9-28-17 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

President Charles B. King

Vice-President Jane Gore

Councilmenber Alisha Jacoba

Councilmember Arthur Omberg

Councilmember Dave Rudd